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President’s Message 
   

Club Notes 
   

 

Below is an article that I 

submitted to the Adams –

Friendship Times-Reporter 

on the 4th  annual Castle 

Rock Pink Ribbon Ride. The 

ride is not a club event but 

the committee that puts it 

on is composed of a lot of 

club members.  Here it is:        

 

Despite the mild winter, 

lack of snow and 

snowmobile trails being 

closed, the 4th annual 

‘Castle Rock Pink Ribbon 

Ride’ event was held on 

Saturday, January 14, 2012. 

Due to the challenges of 

doing the ride by 

snowmobile, a bus was 

commissioned by the 

committee so that the 

event would take place.  59 

people participated this 

year with stops at the 

following locations; 

Carlson’s Rustic Ridge, 

Splash, Little Ole’s, Spot in 

the Woods, Bayrest, DJ’s, 

Michaels’s Landing, South 

Shore, Shipwreck Bay, 

Bomkamp’s Old Mill, Castle 

at the Bay and Slip Inn. 

 

This is a yearly charity 

event where all proceeds 

are donated to the local 

Friends and Family Cancer 

Foundation. And this year, 

through the participants, 

sponsors, raffles, and silent 

auction, $5,000.00 was 

raised.  

 

On a sad note, I would like 

to mention and honor the 

passing of a good friend to 

our club, landowner Harold 

Feldman. Harold was 

known as a local 

“unofficial” historian and he 

loved reminiscing about 

the “old days”. I met Harold 

a few years ago at our 

annual landowner’s dinner. 

 

Harold’s land is on CTY Z, 

it’s the first piece of private 

property heading south out 

of the county park on our 

trail. You ride up and 

around the barn. A 

picturesque scene.    

 

Think Snow! Let’s Ride!’        

        -Dennis Kulwicki 

 

                    

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

An Outlaw/Ice Race work-

bee, followed by an 

organizational and 

planning meeting was held 

at Carlson’s on Friday, 

February 10th, the evening 

before the race.  

 We went over the race 

task list to make sure 

everything was taken care 

of and all set to go for 

Saturday’s race. The 

meeting was not an official 

club meeting.  

A few notes; 

The Adams County 

Snowmobile Association’s 

annual dance is at the 

Cedar Shack on Saturday, 

March 10, 2012 at 8:30 pm. 

Your admission is the 

purchase of a raffle ticket.   

Let’s have a good turnout 

and representation from 

the Rustic Ridge Riders.   

Our next club event is the 

landowner’s dinner starting 

at 5:00 p.m. at Carlson’s on 

March 31, 2012.  

A work-bee will be 

scheduled for the removal 

of our signs on the trail.  This 

will be the end of club 

activities for this 

snowmobile season. 

The trails close April 15, 2012 

 

  

-Dennis Kulwicki 

 

 

Special Interest 

Adams County 

Snowmobile Association 

Dance 

 Sat., March 10, 2012  

8:30 p.m. at the Cedar 

Shack 

 

 Landowners Dinner  

Sat., March 31, 2012  

5:00 p.m. at Carlson’s 

Rustic Ridge 

 

Next Meeting:  

Sun., March 11, 2012  

11:00 a.m. at Carlson’s 

Rustic Ridge  
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Sharon Trzesniak                   

Donny  Abfal l                            

Jeff  Rhinehart 

Officers 

Dennis Kulwicki 

(President) 

Rick Carlson           

(Vice-President) ) 

Dawn Schnolis 

(Secretary) 

Linda Roon     

(Treasurer) 

Chad Rhinehart 

(County Rep) 7 

Jim Schnolis              

(Trail Master) 
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